South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes
Palmyra, PA

February 11, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman

John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    Bill Reigle – Chief of Police
     William Bova - Member


Denise Gembusia – Zoning/Codes







Frank Chlebnikow – Engineer






Patrick Armstrong - Solicitor
Recording:  The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her own personal use. 

Public also present:  Dot Ague, Jane Popko, Mark Houser, Jr., Wendy Smith, Martin Matanazz, Josh Weaber, Connie Brossman, Tim Wagner, Chad Weaver, Kendra Hoffman, John Brieve, Kermit Bell, Chad Smith, Don Lechleiter, Todd Lechleiter, Scott Campbell, and Craig Smith.
Public Comment:
Connie Brossman – Questions were asked about certain lines of the 2020 proposed budget discussed back in November.  Bucks provided an update that these items were indeed addressed in December when the 2020 budget was officially approved. 
Jane Popko – Inquiries were made into the status of the 2016 Campbelltown Park initiative and the corresponding unused grants associated with this project.  Bucks mentioned these grants required a matching component of which very little has been secured.  Additional comments were made regarding the $750,000 reserved by the Board of Supervisors (BOS) specifically for the upcoming Municipal Separate Stormwater Sewer System (MS4) initiatives.  Projects are still being identified with the assistance of the Township’s engineers. 
Chad Smith – Plans for a 60 acre site in South Annville was shared.  Approximately 98% of this plan is outside of South Londonderry Township, so the request was for the reviews to be waived.  The BOS recommended this topic be added to the upcoming February 26, 2020 Workshop Agenda for further discussion. 

Approval of the Minutes:
A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the January 6, 2020 Board of Supervisors – Reorganization Meeting Minutes, subject to the correction of Max Shradley serving on the UCC Appeals Board. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the January 6, 2020 Board of Supervisors – Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to approve the January 22, 2020 Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the Bill and Payroll Lists from 02-2020 and 03-2020.  Motion carried.

Reports:
Manager’s Report-   Eberly reported that the BOS and he met with representatives of the RJ Hall firm to discuss numerous topics regarding the pension funds.  External audits were wrapping up for both the Authority and the Township’s 2019 audit work.  Preliminary indications show no material findings in either audit. Strategic meetings have begun with the Police Department and other meetings are scheduled with Sewer, Highway and other members of the Admin team later in the month.  A meeting is scheduled with representatives of Sunoco for the status of the pipeline work. 

Zoning Report- Gembusia reported on the activity during the month of January within her area.  She provided an overview of some of the project she is addressing. 
Solicitor’s Report – Armstrong provided a brief overview of some of the projects he is involved in, but focused on the Flight Plan project. It was agreed to finalize the development agreement with a $5K fee contribution in lieu of a traffic study. A brief discussion was held on the billings for the on-going updated employee handbook initiative.

Other Reports-
Monthly reports were provided for the Police Department, Palmyra Library, Cambelltown and Lawn Fire Departments, and EMA.  No report was provided from the Palmyra Recreational Committee. 
Special Orders:
Bova commented that the BOS and Township staff are focusing are stressing positive customer service.  

Coach Tim Morgan provided an overview of his plans seek $9K of donations to be used to renovate the Lawn Baseball Fields, dugouts and installing a flagpole.  He was requested to meet with the Township Office to secure the necessary building permits which might be required.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Morgan to solicit donations for the renovations planned for the Lawn Baseball Fields.  Motion carried.
Joshua Weaber shared plans for a new hotel to be reviewed along Route 322.  This was strictly an informational update and he sought guidance for next steps.  A meeting is planned to meet with Township staff and the Engineer to review the plans.  
New Business:
A motion was made by Bova, seconded by Custer to approve the investment policy for both the non-uniform and police pension plans. Motion carried.
Craig Smith provided an overview of the plans for Northside Crossing Apartments and requested the BOS consider rezoning from the existing Commercial to Multifamily Residential use along with increasing the density from 4 to 10.

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to table a decision on this request until the March meeting.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to accept the resignation by Denise Gembusia, Zoning/Codes Officer effective February 22, 2020.  Motion carried. 

A motion was made Bucks, seconded by Bova to accept the donation of 3 duck nesting boxes and have them installed in Stone Knoll.  Motion carried.
Old Business: 
1. A motion was made by Bucks, seconded by Bova to approve the Defined Contribution Pension Plan proposal submitted by RJ Hall. Motion carried.

2. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve the recommendation to initiate the reallocation of assets for the Non-Uniform Pension Funds from 40/60 Equity-Fixed to 60/40 Equity-Fixed to optimize earning potential.  Motion carried.

3. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 07-2020 for the Deed of Dedication for Bridle Avenue. Motion carried.
4. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 08-2020 for the Deed of Dedication for Fox Road. Motion carried.
5. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to approve Resolution 09-2020 for the Deed of Dedication for Carriage Park Phase 2 – Open Space. Motion carried.

6. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bova to authorize Armstrong to negotiate the execution of maintenance agreement for Carriage Park, provided they provide the letter of credit document proof taxes are current. Motion carried.

7. It was announced that the Board of Supervisors will be going into Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter with Manager Eberly after adjournment. 
8. Custer mentioned the topic of sidewalks around the Fight Path will be discussed at the next Workshop meeting. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 9:25PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                           _________________________________________
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